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Dear Colleagues, Dear readers, 

 

You may be wondering why no Newsletter was issued in the spring.  As EMPA, we would like to apologise for this 
not happening. It was partly due to the fact that all Covid rules relaxed and we needed all the time to properly   
organise the General Meeting in Antwerp. 

As a result, there was a shortage of time to publish a qualitative Newsletter.  For this edition, we have combined all 
submitted articles to share a wide range of information with you. 

 

I hereby wish everyone a pleasant summer without restrictions but with a lot of fun and joy. 

 

Of course, new articles can still be forwarded so that we can share this in the autumn edition. 

 

Stay safe  

 

The Editor 

Olivier Allaert 

Registered Pilot Region Scheldt 

 

www.empa-pilots.eu 
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Statement of the President 
Dear Colleagues,  
 

When I wanted to start this foreword, Corona seemed to be the mega topic. 

The theme that would eclipse all other themes and would change time and our lives forever. 

I was wrong: 

We have a war in Europe now and today, something that my generation and generations after could never have 
imagined. 

I don't need to tell anyone about the cruelty and immeasurable suffering of the unimaginable events for those 
affected in Ukraine. 

The frightening images and sound documents reach us all on all media. 

But these pictures are not far away, they are close to us and we have direct contact with those affected. 

 This shows that, on the one hand, people can be incredibly cruel, but on the other hand, they show an unprece-
dented willingness to provide support and assistance. 

We at EMPA are also in contact with those affected on site and their calls for help make us fellow victims. 

As can be read in the circular, we have asked all pilot colleagues in the EMPA to show us their options for providing 
assistance and support for refugees so that we can bundle them and offer them to our colleagues in Ukraine. We 
offered our colleagues there to take care of support for their families, relatives and acquaintances. 

This shows the benefit of an institution like EMPA, in which people not only connect professionally but above all on 
a personal level. 

Thank you to all colleagues across Europe who have offered to help. I would also like to thank all the members of 
the Board, our Secretary General and the EMPA Office staff. 

Dear colleagues, I would actually like to address other topics, but you will understand that this is particularly diffi-
cult given the current background. 

So I will confine myself to referring to this year’s General Meeting, which was held from April 27th to 29th in Ant-
werp. 

We had all hoped that by this time at the latest the fighting would be over and 
the unnecessary bloodshed would have come to an end. 

. 

 

 

 

Capt. Erik Dalege 
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After two years of no physical General Meeting, it was that time again. The EMPA board was so pleased that it was 
again possible to organise a physical General Meeting that they went out of their way to welcome everyone as 
pleasantly as possible.  This event was held in the beautiful setting of the Hilton Hotel in the centre of Antwerp. 

For example, for the first time, two full days were organised in Antwerp, so that everyone had the opportunity to 
speak to colleagues and share experiences.  This also made it possible to offer a wide range of speeches in the top-
ics about Climate emergency, actions by pilots on the Green Deal and digitalisation & cybersecurity.  This extensive 
offer gave those present a good insight into what is going on at the associations 
and countries in Europe. 

On the evening prior to the General Meeting, after registration there was a 
Council of Presidents meeting During this meeting a lot of topics and questions 
on European regulations were discussed.  Also the situation of our Ukrainian 
colleagues was discussed.  Afterwards there was a walking dinner was organ-
ised for all the participants of the General Meeting to welcome each other.   

 

Day 1 

On the first day, after the opening of the General meeting, the President Erik Dalege gave the floor to Prof. Kurt 

Bodewig, European Coordinator Motorways of the Sea and to Maja Markovčić Kostelac, Executive Director EMSA.  

The topics of the day were EMPA Pilots Addressing the Climate Emergency and Actions Pilots can take in reaching 
the goals set by the European Green Deal. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Before the meeting continued, a heartfelt minute of silence was held for the Colleagues of Ukraine, where little or 
no information comes through as to what the situation was and still is. The floor was then given to an employee of 
the Odessa Pilots who is staying in Belgium as a refugee.  He gave a speech on behalf of colleagues from Ukraine. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EMPA General Meeting 2022 

Cpt. Erik Dalege Prof. Kurt Bodewig Maja Markovčić Kostelac 

Council of Presidents meeting 
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EMPA Pilots Addressing the Climate Emergency 

 

The following speakers gave their presentation to the attendees. 

 

- Prof. Dr. Stefan Rahmstorf, Professor of Physics of the Oceans, University of Potsdam on climate change 

- Damien Meadows, Head of Unit, DG CLIMA, European Commission, on the transformation towards zero-emission 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Actions Pilots can take in reaching the goals set by the European Green Deal 
 

- Dr. Simon Berrow, Marine Biologist, Atlantic Technological University, 
Galway and the Irish Whale and Dolphin Group, on what Pilots can do to 
protect Environment 

- Capt. Hywel Pugh, Chairman UKMPA, on hybrid pilot cutter Thames 

- Capt. Henry Caubrière, Chairman FFPM, on the world's first 100% elec-
tric pilot boat 

 

Industry Measures: 
 

- Carsten Wibel, Managing Director, Abeking & Rasmussen, on alternative 
fuels 

 

Stakeholder Actions: 
 

- Katalin Dobranszky, Acting Secretary General, European Community 
Shipowners' Associations  

- Anna Maria Darmanin, Secretary General, European Tugowners' Associ-
ation 

- Miguel Vieira de Castro, Chairman Technical & Training Committee, EM-
PA Overview on measures taken by Member Associations to reduce 
emissions and conserve energy 

 

 

Prof. Dr. Stefan Rahmstorf Damien Meadows 

Dr. Simon Berrow 

Carsten Wibel       

Anna Maria Darmanin       


